## **KATHY WARD**

From:

JACKIE LITTLER

Sent:

Tuesday, February 07, 2012 10:45 AM

To:

Z\_Bill Brough; Lara Anderson; Lisa Bartlett; Scott Schoeffel; Steven Weinberg

Cc:

DOUG CHOTKEVYS; MIKE KILLEBREW; KATHY WARD

Subject:

Phone Call

Rowena Anderson left a message and asked to pass a message to the City Council that "she does not agree with not having plastic bags. She stated that plastic bags come from all over the county to our beaches, not just from people in Dana Point. She said people will have to go out and buy plastic bags for their garbage and if not properly disposed of, there will be a rat infestation. She suggests a campaign for proper disposal and to remember if paper bags are used, we will need to cut down trees." She said she is an elderly person and can't make the meeting.

Jackie Littler

Executive Secretary City of Dana Point 33282 Golden Lantern Dana Point, CA 92629 (949) 248-3513 ilittler@danapoint.org

Agenda Item No. 12

2/2/12